Minutes for the Regular 
Meeting of September 10, 2015

HIGHLAND WATER DISTRICT

PO BOX 158

24602 OLD OWEN RD

MONROE, WA 98272-0158

PHONE (360) 794-6900 FAX (360) 805-0616

E-MAIL  highlandwater@frontier.com
MINUTES FOR THE REGULAR MEETING OF THE BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS OF HIGHLAND WATER DISTRICT ON THURSDAY SEPTEMBER 10, 2015
Call to order:
Commissioner Johnson announced that a quorum of the board was present and called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m.

Commissioners present:
Donovan Sheppard, Richard Johnson, (Ted Stonebridge excused)
Staff and Contractors:
Ray Phelps; Susan Forbes,
Prior Minutes:
The Commissioners reviewed the minutes for the August 13, 2015 meeting. Commissioner Johnson made a motion to approve the minutes as written. Commissioner Sheppard seconded the motion and it carried.

Engineer:

A. DEA:
There was a short discussion regarding site plans for a development that the engineer reviewed and what he asked the developer to do for the review. There will be follow up discussions at the next meeting after the Field Supervisor does more research.
B. Comp Plan:
District Staff will follow up with the engineers to make sure the Comp Plan is sent out for review and comment.
Field Supervisor:

A. Usage:
Unaccounted for usage for HWD for August was 12% and for Friar Creek it was 1%. There was a short discussion.
C. Everett Billing:
There was some discussion regarding the fact that Everett is now billing monthly instead of bi-monthly and how it would affect the District 
D. Checking:
The billing program company called and asked it the District would be interested in a new type of check entry. There was some discussion but the Commissioners and Staff felt it would not be cost effective at this time.
Commissioners:


   A. Financials:
The financials for August were given to the Commissioners to review. There was a short discussion.
   B. Audit Exit:
The annual financial statement audit was completed and the audit exit was held on August 25th. There were no findings. There was a discussion regarding the process of review of the financial statements by the Board.
   D. Resolutions:
The Commissioners were given the following resolutions to approve:

Number



Title

2015-0360
Adopting District water rates for the remainder of 2015 until further action is taken by the Board.

2015-0361
Approve and ratify the District pool filling policy.

Commissioner Sheppard made a motion to approve resolution 2015-0360 approving the new rates for the District beginning September 1st until further action is taken by the Board. Commissioner Johnson seconded the motion and it carried.

Commissioner Johnson made a motion to approve resolution 2015-0361 setting the pool filling policy for the District. Commissioner Sheppard seconded the motion and it carried.
Vouchers:
Commissioner Johnson made a motion to approve vouchers 5153 through 5165 in the amount of $102,296.81. Commissioner Sheppard seconded the motion and it carried. Commissioner Sheppard made a motion to approve payroll for September in the amount of $14,601.93. Commissioner Johnson seconded the motion and it carried unanimously.

Next meeting:
The next regular meeting, will be held on Thursday, October 8, 2015 at 7p.m. at the District office at 24602 Old Owen Rd, Monroe, WA 98272.

Concluded:
The meeting was concluded at 8:28pm September 10, 2015.
Approved:
October 8, 2015


   Attended__ Absent__


Ted Stonebridge, President



   Attended__ Absent__


Richard Johnson, Vice-President



   Attended__ Absent__


Donovan Sheppard, Secretary
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